RTM Long range Planning Committee meeting- Minutes March 31, 2022

This will serve as both minutes of the meeting and a request for support by First Selectperson for unanimously approved action recommendation from same meeting. In attendance were LRP Committee members Klinge, Shaum, Church, Falk, Lautenberg, Gold and Milwe. Kramer left before vote. Also in attendance were RTM members Bram and Mall.

After much discussion the motion below was unanimously approved by the quorum present.

"The RTM long Range Planning Committee recommends that the First Selectperson set aside at least \$500,000 from "non-approved and already appropriated for use" town ARPA funds; with such reserved funds to be used for social and other humanitarian services directly benefitting town young and senior citizens. Details of these specific new projects will be presented for acceptance by the First selectperson within the next six to twelve months. It is hoped that the LRP will be permitted to consult with Town Department heads in detailing projects."

Potential Projects to be Considered:

- *"Americares" type support for seniors and their property
- *Senior transportation
- *Home bound support
- *Youth Center support
- *More HHS for senior needs as identified
- *Senior & Youth interaction projects
- *Assistance for PAL activities

Projects Needing More Study:

- * Golden Shadows
- *School Bus Parking
- * Youth Center Relocation
- * Fire Station location and equipment upgrades
- * Health District/ Nike Site / School Bus combined

The Committee looks forward to discussions with the BOS office and RTM Committee Chairs' Submitted: Jack Klinge LRP Chair